MEDIA STATEMENT

COGTA COMMITTEE WELCOMES PLAN TO BUILD 16 000 HOUSES IN THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN

Parliament, Saturday, 18 July 2020-   The City of Cape Town informed the Portfolio Committee on Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs (CoGTA) that just over 16 000 houses will be built in the City as a result of extensive budget cuts.

Represented by the Executive Mayor, Mr Dan Plato and some of his executive council members, Mr Plato assured the Portfolio Committee that all inner-city housing projects in Cape Town were integrated and not developed according to race or apartheid spatial planning strategies. Large portions of these projects were also set aside for affordable housing catering for people across income categories.

Housing development projects planned for the Foreshore, Woodstock, Parow, Goodwood, Plattekloof and other suburbs throughout the city will all have integration as a key part of its (the City’s) planning and implementation.

Committee Chairperson, Ms. Faith Muthambi, welcomed this initiative and confirmed that Members of Parliament were not looking for fault, but were seeking clarity on spatial planning and development projects in good faith.

Committee members raised various concerns ranging from communities being flooded annually during the heavy winter storms, the City’s consistent forceful evictions, service provision to backyard dwellers, to Covid-19 de-densification projects.

The City indicated that it has initiated a project to repair, and where required, to replace underground draining and sewerage systems. Mr Plato said they will continue to follow all legal processes to evict people who occupy vacant land identified for integrated housing development projects.

To this end, the City was also assisting backyard dwellers for the provision of electricity and water connection points as they were usually exploited, with the house owner charging high fees for these service but still restricting access. The City will also continue to prioritise allocating houses to vulnerable groups, which include people with disabilities, child-headed households and the elderly when allocating houses.

Ms Muthambi welcomed the City’s report and the constructive discussions during the meeting. “This,” she said, “was aimed towards improving the lives of all people, while addressing their needs together to serve and benefit all those who live in Cape Town.”

She agreed with Mr Plato that the committee will continue to positively interact and engage with the City.
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